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CHAMBER of COMMERCE





Report to AGM regarding activities in 2014/15
Strategic Review
Late last year we re-visited the strategic review of the Chamber’s operations with the objective of following through on its findings.  This resulted in the committee members selecting certain individual projects which we would concentrate on over the coming calendar year.  As a result, we agree as a committee to meet every month to report and monitor progress on those individual projects, whilst at the same time launching a series of open meetings which would showcase some of those projects as well as providing an opportunity to socialise, networking and attract new members.  The projects that we would be working on included the following (with responsible member alongside):-
· Economic Development Strategy (Patrick Sharkey and Sarah Allen-Stevens)

· Budget (Patrick Sharkey and Sarah Allen-Stevens)

· Events Programme (Paul Brame)

· Engagement with retailers (Mark Blatch)

· Social Media (Jason Davenport)

· Links with other groups (Frank Pavy)

Neighbourhood Plan
Sarah Allen-Stevens and Patrick Sharkey’s work on this monolithic undertaking should be applauded and recognised.  Throughout the year they have given up many evenings to work closely with the central steering group for the Faringdon Neighbourhood Plan.  Sarah’s input has predominantly concentrated on the need to address the chronic lack of employment land in the town and her unstinting efforts will hopefully bear fruit in the coming months as the Neighbourhood Plan process moves towards adoption.  We have advocated many policies which seek to safeguard the sites which will be allocated for employment and retail use.  We will continue to contribute to the process and will strive to protect the interests of all commercial activity in the town.  

Economic Development Plan
Sarah Allen-Stevens and Patrick Sharkey have also been working in close partnership with the Town Council to come up with an Economic Development Plan, partly funded by Chamber funds.  This is now available in draft form and needs to progress to its next stage which will involve it being presented to the town for comment.  Following its approval it should prove to be an invaluable tool in helping attract inward investment and economic development. 

Loyalty Card

We have continued to support the loyalty card scheme for businesses in Faringdon.  This included a “summit” to take the temperature of the various schemes across the Vale and there were contributions from Abingdon and Wantage as well as Faringdon.  Our thanks go to Andy Hayter and Bethia Thomas for their work on this over the past year and we now long forward to the selection of the next town team which will take place later this month.

There are currently over 800 cardholders and nearly 50 businesses involved and it is reported that the switch to a stamp card has generated renewed interest.

Networking and The Christmas Ball
When we re-visited the “healthcheck” that was carried out a couple of years ago, one of the main purposes of the Chamber of Commerce was to facilitate networking as well as being a forum for members to lobby and discuss issues that concern them.  We continue to run a varied programme (including more informal meetings such as “speed-networking” and socials.  The Chamber continues to foster close links with the Faringdon Business Breakfast Club, which Paul Brame also helps to run, which is open to all and meets on the first working Monday of each month (cost £10).  
We also had another enjoyable charity ball this year.  This event continues to be organised by Paul Brame.  Over 80 attended this year and we raised just under £2,000 this year and this will be distributed amongst seven local charities.  The provisional date for this year’s ball is Saturday 21st November 2015 and, once again, will raise money solely for local causes and it will be run by a small committee including Paul Brame.
Faringdon Community College

The Chamber continues to sponsor the annual Business Studies Award at the Faringdon Community College where a £50 award was made to the student who was nominated by Business Studies teachers for the excellent progress made in Business Studies lessons.  Paul Brame attended this year.  We are also keen to explore how the business community can work closer with our schools to help nurture the entrepreneurs of the future.
And some other things….

Christmas Trees – The Chamber paid for Christmas Trees for all of the businesses and shops in the centre of town.  The Chamber would like to thank Roger Watts for his continued hard work.

Mary Thomas was shortlisted as businessperson of the year in the Fairford and Lechlade Business Club annual awards (thus underlining the impact that she has had over the Thames) and Paul Brame continues to foster close links with the Wantage Chamber of Commerce.  Sarah Allen-Stevens conintues to sit on the board of Vale4Business which provides businesses with a strategic voice in a pan-Vale of White Horse context.  Paul Brame has been elected as Vice-President to the Joint Economic Forum.
And what do we propose to do this year?

 

The Faringdon Chamber of Commerce is here for the benefit of business, generally. Many of the above projects benefit commercial activity in the broadest sense, but is by no means exhaustive; we are reliant on the efforts of our members to bring to the attention of the committee those other initiatives which might also be of interest.  We listen to the views of our members as to what is challenging local business at this current time and to invite those accountable for these issues to come to speak to us. 

We also work with many statutory and other bodies to promote the interests of Faringdon, including Faringdon Town Council, Vale of White Horse Economic Development team, the Joint Economic Forum, The Oxfordshire Town Chamber Network, Faringdon Business Breakfast Club, FollyFest 2015, the Traffic Advisory Group, Christmas Lights Committee.  [image: image1.png]



Wicklesham Lodge, Faringdon, Oxfordshire  SN7 7PN
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